Newsletter Date: 11th May 2018

1st Summer Term – 6 weeks (Week 4)

Dear Parents,

Attendance



Whole school attendance for last week was 97%. As our whole school target is 97% this means that children will get an extra 5 minutes play next week! Well done! For the latest attendance information please see the school website www.pikeslaneprimaryschool.co.uk

Please be reassured that if your child is not well during the school day, we will phone you so that they can go home. If they have a fever or a headache when they wake in the morning, they may feel better after some medicine, and able to come in school.

The winner for best attendance this week are **KS1**: **Nursery PM and for KS2**: **5AJ** - Well done to these classes in particular.

Class	Cater- pillars AM	Cater- pillars PM	Nursery AM	Nursery PM	Busy- Bees	Lady- birds	1CM	1LW	2JH
Lates	0	0	3	3	4	3	4	1	2
Attendance	92.5%	100%	95%	100%	98%	93%	96%	98%	99%
		dene		ane.					

Class	2SL	3SB	30M	4AH	4RW	5AJ	5NW	6LMC	6MP
Lates	0	1	3	3	0	2	2	3	1
Attendance	99%	93%	94%	99%	97%	100%	98%	96%	99%
						dine			

Excellent (97% or above)
Average (93%-97%)
Poor (Under 93%)



This award is given to the classes with the fewest amount of late children in a week. The winner of **Beat the Bell** last week for EYFS & Key Stage 1 was **2LW**, and the winner for Key Stage 2 was **4RW**. Well done everyone!



This award is given to classes that have shown an outstanding attitude to learning or behaviour. The winners this week are **Caterpillars**, **1LW**, **All of Year 3**, **and 5AJ**.



This award is given in the Achievement Assembly on the previous week, and is awarded to two children that have 100% attendance that week. Last week's winners were Sadaf Amiri (1CM) and Danial Mohammed Kousar (4RW) Well done!

Pikes Lane Promises

Every month we will share with you one of the promises that we are focusing on in school. The promise this month is:

Always walk in school

Year 6 SATS

Good luck to our Year 6 pupils, they have their SATs next week and have worked really hard. Parents make sure they have a restful weekend, they deserve it!

Year 6 are to come through the main door at 8.30am every morning next week to enjoy their healthy breakfast, and please ensure that they get lots of early nights!

Snack and Milk money

All class teachers have been given snack and milk letters. Please ensure that you fill the form in and send the money and slip, together in a named envelope to the class teacher or the office. Unfortunately if parents are filling the snack and milk letters in at reception the area can become very congested and we are unable to help other parents who many need help with medicine forms etc.

Friday 18th May – Royal Wedding Celebration – Royal Garden Tea Party – 2pm for parents Children to wear red, white and blue

Wednesday 23rd May – Year 1 Class Assembly

Friday 25th May – Year 6 and Reception class photos

May Half Term: Monday 28th May to Monday 4th June inclusive. Children return on Tuesday 5th June 2018



Eid: School is closed 15th -18th June inclusive

Wednesday 20th June - Year 4 Class Assembly

Friday 29th June – Year 5 trip to Tatton Park

Monday 2nd July – Friday 6th July – Sports Week

Wednesday 11th July – Summer Fair

Tuesday 17th July – Year 6 End of Year Performance

Friday 20th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly



As always, thank you for your continued support Miss L McArdle, Head Teacher